U.S. Department 400 Seventh Street, SW
of Transportation Washington, DC 20550

ORMATION REPORT SUBMITTED UNDER 4 mmm:s?

Aszigned Recall No. 04Y-3469 by the
National Highway Tratfic Safety Administration

Part 573 Report Date: July 21,2004 Date Faxed/E-Mailed: August 2, 2004
MANUFACTURER: Hyunda de Puerto Rico |

MANUFACTURER CONTACT:  Mr, Ricardo Garcia, Director, Hynndal de Puerto Rico
FAX: 787-251-3024 |

SUBIECT: 919 Hyundai 2802-2003 Elantra, Sonata, Tiburon, and XG 350 vehicles
produced from October 1, 2001 throngh November 9, 2042, fall {0 comply with the
requirements of Federal Motor Vehicle Bafety Standard No. 301, “Fuel System Integrity.” A
valve on the fuel tank ssiembly maay not clode properly. If & vehicle rolls over and the fuel
tank sssembly valve 1s not properly closed, fuel spllage may occur. Fuel spiilage in the
presence of an Ignition source may reswlt in a fire, Hyundai Recall No. 066,

This is an acknowledgment for this recall. A formel acknowledgment latter will be written oaly if
we have additiona]l comments or concemns.

Under 49 U.S.C. § 30112(g), it is illegal for anyone, including & manufacturer, distributor, dealet, or
retniler to sell an item of equipment or vehicle that fails to comply with all applicable Faderal motor
vehicle safety standards.

We.have reviewed your proposed owner letter and it does not meet the requiramenty of Part
577, '

Please change the third paragraph to read: “Hyunidal de Puerto Rico has decided that
certaln 2002 sad 2003 model year Elantra, Sonata, Tibnron, and XG 350 vehleles fail to
conform to the requirements of Federal Motor Vehicle Safety Standard No. 301, “Fuel

SBystern Integrity.”

Plense remove the Inst senience under “What is the problem? Paragraph. That sentence Is
considered to be a disclaimer under Fart 577 and cannot be wied,




A3 stated in Part 573.5, snbmigsion of the first of six consecutive quarterly status reports is required
within one month. after the close of the celender quarter In which notifieation to purchasers
occurs. As stated in your report, the recall 1s expected to begin during August or September 2004,
Therefore, the first quarterly report will be due by October 30, 2004,

Please let me know when the actual mailing takes place and, provide this office with final copies of all
docurents relating to the racall,

If you have amy questions, please call:

Patricia Wallace, Safety Defects Analyst on (202) 366-5232 or
George Parson, Chief on (202) 366-5210
or Fa:t 8t (202) 3667882

Racnll Mmagt Dmsmn |



